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The 
Lantern 

19th May, 2017 
Term 2, Issue 2 

Dear Members of the Nagle community, 
Recently I attended the Nagle Education Alliance of Australia’s bi-annual 
conference. It saw staff from Presentation schools from Western Australia, 
Victoria, Queensland, Tasmania and New South Wales gather together to hear 
from Presentation Sisters from across the globe as well as engaging speakers like 
Tim Costello.  
We were blessed to have members of the Friends of Nano from Papua New 
Guinea share their experiences with us. In addition, Sister Mary Tobur from 
Papua New Guinea spoke of the work of the Sisters in remote communities.  
Ten of our Year Ten girls led prayer on the second day of the conference and we 
received such positive feedback about their contribution to the conference. 
During the conference, the presence of Nano Nagle was palpable. Her legacy 
certainly illuminated our work. The stories of the Sisters were indeed 
inspirational and called each of us present to respond the challenge of ​going one 
step beyond. 
As the speakers shared their journeys,  I was struck by the common thread: 
despite adversity, danger, fear, challenges and rejection, each knew that God was 
always with them and that they were never alone. This can be transforming. I 
need only to be open and receptive to God’s quiet presence, listening to His 
encouragement, accepting His guidance. By His presence, God is revealing that 
we are never alone in any of the moments of our lives, even though some of 
these moments are dark. God never wills that we suffer, but He is there to help 
us make the best of it. 
Rather than “going it alone”, we ought to rest awhile and let God love us. In the 
process of turning to God, we begin to discover deep within ourselves a core of 
peace and courage. We begin to understand, if only briefly, what St Paul meant 
when he said, “.. the life I live is not my own; Christ is living in me”. Gal.2 20, 21. 
God loves unconditionally and is waiting, patiently, for us to acknowledge His 
presence.  
As Nano Nagle wrote,  
By degrees, with the assistance of God, we may do a great deal. ( 1770) 
 
God Bless, 
Delma Horan 

 

Diary Dates 

Parent Forum 
Monday 22nd May 

6.00 - 7.00 pm 
Captivate Choir Showcase 

Friday 26th May 
Blacktown City Parade 

Saturday 27th May 
Year 9 Social 

Tuesday 30th May 
Year 7 2018 Enrolment 

Interviews 
Wednesday 31st May 3.20 pm - 

8.00 pm 
 

Contents 
 

 From the…… 
Principal 

Asst Principal 
REC 
LOTL 

LOSWB 
Year Group News 

Sports Update 
Debating News 

 

 

 

 

58A Orwell Street 
Blacktown, NSW 2148 

1 Email: nagle@parra.catholic.edu.au 
Ph: (02) 8887 4501 

 



Educating girls in the tradition of the Presentation Sisters since 1965. 

 

From the Assistant Principal 
As mentioned in the last edition Nagle College is holding an evening on Tuesday 13th June 6.00pm - 7.00pm to build 

partnerships with parents, carers and members of the Nagle Alumni. 

Parents, carers and members who are in leadership positions in their chosen field; whether it be engineering, 

medicine, communications, IT , health, education, hospitality or retail, are invited to hear about our learning 

framework and consider being a partner in our girls’ learning journey as a mentor. 

Please message or email me to let me know of your intention to attend the evening. 

mhall@parra.catholic.edu.au​ or 0409159409 

 

The safety of your daughters is paramount in our daily work. Please ensure that your daughter always crosses safely 

at lights and crossings and that if you are picking them up that you either do so via the parish carpark or by parking in 

adherence of the traffic signs in and around Orwell St. Parents are requested to only use the car park at the primary 

school , off Reservoir Rd,  if you have primary and secondary children. If you only have Nagle children please do not 

use this carpark as it is very congested. Also please remember that in the parish car park there are many young 

primary school students who may not be as traffic aware as the secondary students. Finally please refrain from 

attempting to come into the Nagle College staff car park or using the entrance as a U turn bay as students are crossing 

this to walk up to the pedestrian crossing. 

 

Mr Michael Hall 

 

From the REC 
 

I would like to wish all the mothers in our community a very happy (albeit belated) Mother’s Day. The College 

celebrated and gave thanks for our mothers in our Stage 4 liturgy on Friday the 12th of May. During this liturgy many 

of our students prayed for and gave thanks for their mothers, some of whom were able to join us. It was great to see 

so many mothers, grandmothers and carers together and to share some morning tea with them afterward.  
 

I have been fortunate enough to have spent the last 3 weeks overseas on a pilgrimage to the Holy Land, Rome and 

Assisi. I journeyed with a number of my colleague REC’s and Principals to some of the places where our faith tradition 

began and continues to live. This was an amazing experience of formation, learning and community building and I 

would like to thank CEDP and Nagle College for supporting me in this journey. I would also like to encourage each of 

you to spend some time in prayer for all those experiencing persecution and hardship in the Holy Land. 

 

Last term our Year 7 students studied a unit called Initiation and Belonging. In this unit students explored what it 

means to be part of a Catholic Presentation Community. As part of this unit students were asked to create a new 

College Crest and to provide a brief explanation of their design. I would like to congratulate Nicola Gocca who 

produced an excellent piece of work in which she has demonstrated a fantastic understanding of what it means to be 

part of a Catholic Presentation Community.  
 

As always if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me 88874501 or via email at 

awilson9@parra.catholic.edu.au 
 

Kind regards 
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Mr Andrew Wilson 

 
Images from the Holy Land 
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Nicola Ciocca Year 7 - Initiation and Belonging  
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From the Leader of Student Well-Being 

 
We formally welcome to the Nagle community Senior Constable Amanda Jones. Senior Constable Jones is 
our new school liaison officer who will be working with us on a variety of educational and vocational 
programs. It was a great opportunity for our community to hear from Senior Constable Jones and to gain an 
understanding of her role within our community. We look forward to working with Senior Constable Jones 
over the coming years. 
 
 

 
 
The Positive Choices webinar series provides access to the latest research findings relating to drug and 
alcohol education and prevention, presented by leading experts in the field. The webinar titled ‘​What can 
parents do to prevent teenage substance use?’ by Dr Louise Thornton & Ms Dana Leid​l ​will be on Thursday 
25th May commencing at 11am. This webinar will provide attendees with an overview of the important role 
parents can play in preventing adolescent substance use, and introduce a new online parenting program. 
For my information please visit 
www.positivechoices.org.au/teachers/webinar-parents-and-substance-use-prevention 
 
Diane Shean 
Leader of Student Well-being 
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Year 7 News 
This fortnight was marked by two significant events. NAPLAN was held during week 3 and students sat four tests: 

Language Conventions, Writing, Reading and Numeracy. At the conclusion of the NAPLAN tests, the girls reported a 

sense of relief that the exams were finally over.  

On Friday May 12, Year 7 joined with Year 8 to celebrate the Stage 4 Mother’s Day Liturgy and Morning Tea. It was 

great to see many mothers, grandmothers, aunties and significant carers present on the day. Thank you to those 

parents/caregivers who were in attendance. During the Liturgy, Year 7 had an opportunity to write a prayer of 

thanksgiving for their mothers and all students received a bookmark with a prayer for their mothers. I share that 

prayer with you here: 

 

                                                                                      ​   ​A Mother's Prayer 

Gracious and loving Mary, 
Mother of Jesus, 
And our Mother, 

Pray for all mothers 
The world over 

On this their 
Special day. 

Amen. 

The Blacktown City Parade is scheduled for Saturday May 27 and students are expected to meet at the Warrick Lane 

Carpark at 10.15am. The College expects that students are dressed in full school winter uniform. A reminder that 

despite the cooler weather, students are not permitted to wear scarves during the Parade. Parents/Caregivers, please 

ensure that you are present and ready to collect your daughter immediately after the College has concluded its march 

in the Parade.  

Mrs Juvy Reczek 

Year 7 Co-ordinator 

jreczek@parra.catholic.edu.au  
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Year 8 News 
On Friday 5th May, Year 8 enjoyed an excursion to the Museum of Ancient Cultures at Macquarie University as part of 
their studies in History. Students were given an immersion tour around Ancient Rome in the museum, attended a 
presentation on the origins of Ancient Egypt and hand the opportunity to handle a variety of artefacts at the museum. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

I would also like to congratulate the following class captains for Term 2. As a class captain, students will assist the 
Homeroom Teacher during morning administration and during pastoral care 
lessons. 
 
8.26 Emele Smith                                     8.27 Grace Angollo 
8.28 Angeline Pushparajan                     8.29 Preyana Prasad 
8.30 Katrin Azrag                                      8.31 Madeline Tripp 
8.32 Chloreese Ocamp                            8.33 Noel Taktak 
8.34 Angelina Obungen                           8.43 Ashlee Webb 

 

Miss Paula McNeil 

Year 8 Co-ordinator 

pmcneil@parra.catholic.edu.au 
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Year 9 News 
 
Congratulations to the following Year 9 students who were invited into the Western Sydney University Fast Forward 

program on Wednesday 17, May.  

 

Helen Aberra 

Ashleigh Alag 

Taliyah Behrens 

Lily Hardman 

Magda Ibrahim 

Salihah Khan 

Krisha Kumar 

Elise Portugal 

Sarah Saker 

Hayley Schneider 

Sarah Smith 

Annabelle Thorn 

Hannah Willoughby 

Ashleigh Witteveen 

Jessica Yew 

 

Mrs Karen Vasarelli 

Year 9 Co-ordinator  
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Year 10 News 

Presentation Women Shine 
On May 4th, we as young Presentation women from Year 10, travelled to Brighton Le Sands Novotel to represent our 

College at the Nagle Education Alliance of Australia Conference (NEAA). The NEAA believes that the Presentation 

charism has lasting value.  The continued relevance of the Nano Nagle story is an inspiration for Presentation People 

to make a difference in their world and in the way we live the Gospel.  

 

This conference provided us with the opportunity to participate in the opening prayer that acknowledged the diverse 

groups of society and social justice issues. Throughout the conference, we were able to explore the theme of ‘One 

Step Beyond’ through open discussions. We were fortunate enough to hear a speech from Tim Costello, Chief 

Advocate of World Vision. His talk focused on resilience, compassion and faith towards the marginalised and 

reflecting on our calling as Presentation people within society. We were deeply moved and inspired through his 

anecdotes and experiences, as we could easily reflect back on our own experiences.  

 

BY: Briana Yu, Alysse Desira, Marjorie Laquian, Lauren Borg, Jessica Relunia, Geraldine Vella, Elyssa Antoun, Jolie 

Ward,  Sophie Pollard, Euniece Miranda 
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Bake Sale 
On Monday, Year 10 organised and ran a bake sale to raise money for the Presentation Sisters in PNG. The bake sale 

was also held as a way of raising awareness and educating Nagle about fair trade. Fair trade was supported by only 

using fair trade ingredients to bake their items. I am so proud of each and every Year 10 student who stepped up to 

help in some way, whether it be baking or helping with the selling on the day. As a grade, we managed to raise $500 

for the Presentation Sisters. This is an outstanding achievement and an example of how Year 10 are generous 

Presentation women.  
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Year 12 News 
 
As we progress through this term, Year 12 students have been working hard to complete their classwork and 
organising themselves for the completion of their assessments. It has been strongly recommended  to students that 
they ensure regular communication with their teachers to monitor their progress and work towards implementing 
recommendations made for improvement. 
 
In regards to personal presentation and uniform, Year 12 students need to ensure that they wear the full winter 
uniform at all times and that the school commemorative garment is only worn on Wednesdays. 
 
As part of the Year 12 Pastoral Care programme which focuses on post-school options,  we have received visits from 
Macquarie University and ProjectHuni.  Representatives spoke to our students about scholarships and courses and 
also provided Year 12 girls with information regarding university life and also tertiary study in a different 
environment. They answered many questions about university and campus life as well as providing the girls with an 
insight about life after Year 12 and the possibilities ahead of them. 
 
Year 12 Mid-Course reports will be issued soon to all Year 12 students. Please take the time together with your 
daughter to read the reports. The report includes recommendations for areas which require improvement in each 
course, this is particularly important as your daughter progresses towards the HSC. 
 
I would like to highlight the following upcoming events.  
 
Monday May 22: ​College Photograph Day ( Year 12 students are expected to arrive at school no later than 8.30 am as 
they will have their photos taken first); 
 
Saturday May 27 :​ Blacktown City Parade ( please refer to the letter that has been sent home for all the details, 
permission notes need to be returned ASAP if they have not yet been returned). 
 
If you have any concerns about any issue regarding your daughter, please contact me at the College. 
 
Kind regards 
Christine Smith 
Year 12 Co-ordinator 
msmith6@parra.catholic.edu.au 
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Congratulations Sofia Lansley of Year 11 

 

 
 

Announcing another successful application to the National Art School  

HSC Intensive Studio Practice Program. 

 
Following in the footsteps of other committed Visual Arts students before her, notably Katie Masonwells, 

Jocelyn Depamaylo, Jackie-Lou Orbon and Belinda Potbury, Sofia has demonstrated her drive to pursue her 

aspirations to artistic excellence and has been rewarded with the opportunity to achieve them. 

 

High achieving students from across NSW in their Preliminary year of Visual Arts are invited to submit an 

application in the form of a portfolio of artworks and a written expression of interest. Participants in the 

Program have their product assessed by the lecturers and exhibited at the National Art School. Their 

assessment result appears as 1 Unit on their HSC. 

 

Sofia applied for the Life Drawing Module and some of her drawing submissions are pictured above. 

Sofia will dedicate 9 days of the July and September school holidays to 

● work within a specialised discipline using a broad range of media and art making processes. 

● refine her ability to interpret and evaluate her own and others’ artworks.  

● engage in sustained critical reflection and evaluation. 

● gain practical skills in preparing for, mounting and curating an exhibition. 

 

We wish Sofia every success in embracing the rich opportunities offered by the prestigious Art School and 

congratulate her again on her achievements so far.  

 

Ms. E. Handsley Delves 

Visual Arts Teacher 
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From the Leader of Teaching and Learning 

 
RESOLVING CONFLICT AROUND HOMEWORK 
  
Some of the most common disagreements that take place at home are related to schoolwork and can lead to 
statements like this: 
 

● “Get off the internet and do your homework.” 
● “I told you, get off your phone. I can see you are on Facebook.” 
● “Why haven’t you started your homework yet?” 
● “What do you mean you don’t have any homework?” 

  
If these are common refrains in your household, there are some simple steps that can be taken to deal with 
this. 
  
Step 1: Family meeting. Both students and parents get a chance to explain what is bugging them. 
Step 2: Agree on how much time will be allocated to schoolwork per day or per week. 
Step 3: Agree that during this time, set work must be the first priority, whether this is class homework or 
assessments. Any remaining time should be spent on independent learning (e.g. reviewing difficult work, 
making summaries, completing reading). 
Step 4: Allocate set times for schoolwork. Create a schedule and put it on the fridge.  
Step 5: Agree that in these blocks of time, there will be no personal technology use (preferably phones 
switched off and put out of sight). 
Step 6: Decide on rewards and consequences if the agreement is not honoured. 
  
There are many units in ​www.studyskillshandbook.com.au​ that can help you specifically with these areas. 
For example 
  
DEALING WITH CONFLICT​ – strategies for conflict resolution 
TIME MANAGEMENT SKILLS​ – find out the recommended amount of time to spend on schoolwork, learn 
more about independent learning and print weekly planners 
DEALING WITH DISTRACTIONS​ – strategies for managing technology addictions 
  
Log into ​www.studyskillshandbook.com.au​ with these details - 
  
Username: fornagllecollegeonly 
Password: 54results 
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English Advanced Excursion  

to the Riverside Theatre 
 
As part of our Area of Study on Discovery,  Year 12 English Advanced were granted the opportunity on Thursday the 

4th of May 2017 to attend a thought-provoking and exhilarating rendition of Shakespeare’s  ‘​The Tempest​’ and 

symposium at Parramatta Riverside Theatre. As Nagle’s English faculty consistently contend, to truly appreciate 

Shakespearean literature one must view it in action,  the way Shakespeare had intended.  

 

So, we journeyed to Parramatta to “truly view” the play. Shuffling unknowingly into the amphitheatre, we were struck 

immediately by the mystical atmosphere of “the island”. Dust and sediment danced in the air as the theatre darkened 

into a void of caliginosity, sucking us all into the preternatural, ominous world of Shakespeare’s creation. Characters 

were no longer characters, they were real: much more defined, relatable, emotive, and from an audience's 

perspective. They toyed with our emotions. Our hearts sunk with Caliban’s mistreatment, and beat heavy against our 

chests as Ariel braced us with her ominousness. For this reason, this rendition allowed for themes, characterisation, 

emotion and dialogue to become blatant, comprehensible ​and ​entertaining, unfolding in ways we had not before 

considered during our studies. It truly captivated us from beginning to end and was the talk of the entire cohort the 

whole bus ride home (every teacher’s dream, right?).  

 

The Year 12 cohort would like to thank all teachers and individuals involved in making this excursion happen. 

 

Angela Azar​,  
Year 12 
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#nagleWAVE Meetings 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Nagle WAVE (Women Advocating for Value and 

Empowerment) has been meeting regularly to discuss 

women’s issues. Most recently, Derica Elogious and Lauren 

Redondi of Year 11 organised a Trivia day, where our students worked in teams to answer questions about women’s 

rights and history, and developed a lesson on the representation of gender stereotypes.  

 

Our students have amazing initiative, and have been using lunchtime to share their ideas and discuss important 

issues. At our meeting on gender stereotypes, the girls worked to develop dramatic performances that represented 

the stereotypes we often see in the media, before discussing how to change their performance to subvert them.  

 

Nagle girls can do anything, and we are hoping that through these workshops and meetings, our students will learn 

that there is no barrier presented by gender. In line with our College formation goal, we are seeking to enable our 

young women to see every person that they encounter, male or female, as being made in God’s image.  

 

You can join the conversation and follow our efforts by searching for #nagleWAVE on Twitter.  

 

Mrs B Di Mauro 

Debating Update 

 

With the Debating season in its fourth week, we would like to thank all of the parents, teachers and students who 

have assisted us so far. Giving up a Friday night is not an easy decision, and we have been overwhelmed by the 

support of our parents who have driven the girls to venues, our students who have assisted with catering and chairing 

debates, and teachers who have generously offered to adjudicate and prepare our teams.  

 

We would like to invite our community to continue to support us in the final two rounds of competition. Most 

debates will be held at Nagle, with starting times as follows:  
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Date Teams Competitor  Venue 
Debate 

Start Time 

24/5/17 
Wednesday Week 5 

7-10 Montgrove College Nagle College 5pm 

26/5/17 
Friday  

Week 5  
11-12 Loyola Senior College Loyola Senior College 6.30pm 

2/6/16 
Friday  

Week 6 
7-12 Wollemi College Nagle College 

5.30pm 
(TBC) 

 

 

Good luck to each team as they prepare for these final rounds.  

 

Mrs B Di Mauro  

 

Creative and Performing Arts Showcase 
 
The Semester 1 Creative and Performing Arts Showcase Evening will take place at the College on Monday, 5th June                   

2017. An exhibition of artworks and photography will be on display outside the Presentation Hall and available for                  

viewing from 5.30pm. The exhibition will be followed by a concert of Music, Dance and Drama performances                 

commencing at 6.00pm in the Hall. This evening is an opportunity for the students to share their work with their                    

families and friends and represents an important part of their learning in the Creative and Performing Arts. We hope                   

that you will be able to join us at this event.  

 

Ms Verity Cash 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

58A Orwell Street 
Blacktown, NSW 2148 

16 Email: nagle@parra.catholic.edu.au 
Ph: (02) 8887 4501 

 



Educating girls in the tradition of the Presentation Sisters since 1965. 

Cumberland Gang Show is two hours of live, fast-moving, musical 

comedy theatre for all the family. It's packed with loads of fun, 

fantastic sets and costumes and some wonderfully catchy songs and 

dances.  

Cumberland Gang Show is more than what happens at the theatre, it is 

a huge commitment by everyone involved, who are all volunteers. 

Our Gang Show began in Ryde in 1969 when 'Rip' Butler produced his 

first group show with a cast of 40. This grew to a full Gang Show in 

1970 when "Ryde Gang Show" played at Ryde High School Auditorium. 

In 1988 the show  moved from the old venue of Marsden High School 

to the new Riverside Theatre with a cast of 108 and an audience of 

6000 people. Since then, apart from a one-year stint at the Hills Centre 

in 1990 for our 21st show, we have made Riverside our home. 

Cumberland Gang Show consists of a cast of over 150 enthusiastic 

young people, a 20 piece orchestra, and around 250 people working 

behind the scenes. There are over 2,000 costumes and around 25 

complete set changes every year!  

Cumberland Gang Show takes over 5,000 + hours of cast rehearsals 

from March to July, plus over 8,000 hours of set, costume and 

technical preparation to give you an indication of just how well this 

show is produced. 

The cast are not the only people to make up the show - just the 

people, the audience see. In fact, for every cast member on stage 

there are two hard workers behind the scenes. 
 

   A Reserve  B Reserve 

Ticket Type  Adult  Youth/Senior  Child  Adult  Youth/Senior  Child 

Early Bird  $31.00  $25.00  $19.00  $28.00  $22.00  $16.00 

At Theatre  $35.00  $29.00  $23.00  $32.00  $26.00  $20.00 
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Date​: Time:  Junior Cast: Note: 

Friday 7th July 7.30pm Gilbert 
Opening Night (Red Scarf 

Night) 

Saturday 8th July 2:00pm Sullivan Matinee 

Saturday 8th July 7:30pm Sullivan Evening 

Sunday 9th July 2:00pm Gilbert Matinee 

Wednesday 12th July 2:00pm Sullivan Matinee 

Friday 14th July 7:30pm Gilbert Finale Evening 

Saturday 15th July 2:00pm Gilbert Matinee (Seniors Show) 

Saturday 15th July 7:30pm Sullivan Finale Evening 
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I​t’s already Week 4 and we have some achievements to celebrate among our Nagle students. Congratulations to                 

Isabella Said in Year 10 who will compete at NSW CCC as a member of the PDSSSC all girl, open age football team.                       

Congratulations to Cassidy Regan in Year 9 who will also compete in NSW CCC as a member of the PDSSSC all girl U15s                       

touch football team. These girls were selected from our previous gala day in week one and have made a tremendous                    

effort to come so far in the selection process, we wish them the best of luck in their upcoming competitions. We also                      

wish the best of luck to Bronte Ward from Year 12 who made it into the PDSSSC cross country team and will be                       

competing again on June 16th.  

 

CGSSSA Soccer Gala Day 

On the 2nd May the Nagle College Opens Soccer team competed in the CGSSSA competition against sixth other                  

schools at Meadowbank Park. The girls did a fantastic job overall, winning 2 games and drawing two and                  

demonstrating their ability and skill. They unfortunately missed out on the semi finals due to the two losses. Overall,                   

they finished 5th on the day which was a fantastic effort. As always, our Nagle girls were fantastic, showing great skill                     

and sportsmanship throughout the day. Congratulations to Kevin Opia for being our top goal scorer and a special                  

mention to Courtney Selmon, who stepped up at the last minute and was outstanding in defence. A wonderful day for                    

Nagle College soccer team. A big thank you to Ms          

Penna who coached and supported the girls on the         

day. 
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MCCS 
MCCS Netball is well underway at Marie Dunn Netball Courts, Auburn. All teams have now played two rounds. Years                   

7, 8 and 10 are yet to have a win but have made great improvements working as a team over the past two rounds.                        

Year 9 have won both games and have also been supporting our year 7 team by running training sessions after their                     

games. A big thank you to the students who have volunteered to umpire games and assist with coaching, Halle Ward                    

(Year 8), Renee Monastiriotis (Year 9), Lily Hardman (Year 9), Katie Knight (Year 10), Jessica Kailash (Year 10) and                   

Taylor Hakim (Year 10). All are invited to come down and support the girls who play every Thursday afternoon. Due to                     

games finishing late students will be dropped at Blacktown Station first; they must have returned their signed note to                   

be dropped there. All remaining students will then continue on the bus with their coaches back to Nagle College. The                    

past two rounds we have returned to Nagle around 3:50pm.  

 

Location:​ Marie Dunn Netball Courts, Auburn 

Game 1​ (Year 7 and 9) 1:15pm 

Game 2 ​(Year 8 and 10)  2:05pm 
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Educating girls in the tradition of the Presentation Sisters since 1965. 

 
Basketball Gala Day 
On the 17th of May, twenty students from Years 7 to 10, attended the CGSSSA Basketball Gala Day at the Bankstown                     

Basketball Stadium. The students competed against a number of schools around Sydney including Bethlehem College,               

Monte Sant' Angelo Mercy College and St Scholastica's College just to name a few. The Junior team won their first                    

game and the Intermediate team managed to place third in their pool. The students had a wonderful day showcasing                   

their talent and representing the College with pride and sportsmanship. It was great to see the girls grow and improve                    

in their skills as the day progressed. Their ability to work as a team was evident throughout each game that they                     

played and I would like to congratulate the girls on their efforts. 
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I​ntegrated Sport 

Integrated sport has begun. Year 10 have been taken through the paces of some grueling circuit training sessions run                   

by personal trainings at The Good Life Health and Fitness, Seven Hills and Plus Fitness in Arndell Park. Year 7 are up on                       

the field playing a range of sports from flag gridiron to netball. Year 8 are putting the skills they learnt in PDHPE                      

gymnastics into practice at Sydney Academy of Gymnastics and Flipout Penrith and Year 9 are going through a range                   

of leisure activities at the Don Bosco Centre in St Mary’s. 
 

Please see below rotations for the term. 
 

Year 7- Day 3, Week A, Onsite at Nagle College 

HOUSE WEEK 5 
23/05 

Week 7 
06/06 

Rotation 1 
9:15am-10am 

WEEK 7 
06/06 

Rotation 2 
10am-10:45am 

 

WEEK 9 
20/06 

Rotation 1 
9:15am-10am 

 

Week 9 
20/06 

Rotation 2 
10am-10:45am 

BALLY 
 

Netball Ultimate 
Frisbee 

Lacrosse Soccer Flag Gridiron 

CORAKI 
 

Flag 
Gridiron 

Netball Ultimate 
Frisbee 

Lacrosse Soccer 

LISMORE 
 

Soccer Flag Gridiron Netball Ultimate 
Frisbee 

Lacrosse 

DARCY 
 

Lacrosse Soccer Flag Gridiron Netball Ultimate 
Frisbee 

LUCAN Ultimate 
Frisbee 

Lacrosse Soccer Flag Gridiron Netball 

 

Year 8, Day 7, Week B, Offsite 

Sydney Academy of Gymnastics ​7/32 Artisan Rd, Seven Hills NSW 2147 

Flipout Penrith ​D, 62-72 Batt St, South Penrith NSW 2750 

HOUSE WEEK 6 
30/5 

WEEK 8 
13/6 

WEEK 10 
27/6 

BALLY 
 

Gymnastics Gymnastics Gymnastics 

LUCAN 
 

Gymnastics Gymnastics Gymnastics 

DARCY 
 

Gymnastics Gymnastics Gymnastics 

DARCY 
 

Flipout Flipout Flipout 

LISMORE 
 

Flipout Flipout Flipout 

CORAKI 
 

Flipout Flipout Flipout 
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Year 9-Day 3, Week A, Offsite 
Don Bosco Centre, St Mary’s 
 

HOUSE WEEK 5 
24/5 

WEEK 7 
7/6 

WEEK 9 
21/6 

BALLY 
BARRETO 

Volleyball Pool Soccer 

CORAKI 
FARRUGIA 

Basketball Volleyball Pool 

LISMORE 
MCNEIL 

Table 
Tennis/Tramp 

Soccer Volleyball 

DARCY 
KARATZIS 

Soccer Table Tennis Basketball 

LUCAN 
KOLLER 

Pool Basketball Table Tennis/Tramp 

Year 10-Day 8, Week B, Offsite 
TGL Fitness  
Plus Fitness Arndell Park-​B1/2/69 Holbeche Rd, Arndell Park 
Plus Fitness Blacktown-Level 1/40 Third Ave, Blacktown 

HOUSE WEEK 4 
17/05 

WEEK 6 
31/5 

WEEK 8 
14/6 

WEEK 10 
28/6 

BALLY 
GUTIERREZ 

 

Stretch and Tone 
MPR 

 

Plus Fit 
Gym Class 
ARNDELL 

PARK 

Plus fit  
Equipment 

BLACKTOWN 

TGL-Functional 
training 

 
7HILLS 

CORAKI 
MCNEIL 

TGL-Boxing 
7HILLS 

Stretch and Tone 
MPR 

Plus Fit 
Gym Class 
ARNDELL 

PARK 

Plus fit  
Equipment 

BLACKTOWN 

LISMORE 
ATTWOOD 

TGL-Functional 
training 

7HILLS 

TGL-Boxing 
7HILLS 

Stretch and Tone 
MPR 

Plus Fit 
Gym Class 

ARNDELL PARK 
DARCY 
DESHO 

Plus fit  
Equipment 

BLACKTOWN 

TGL-Functional 
training 

7HILLS 

TGL-Boxing 
7HILLS 

Stretch and Tone 
 

MPR 
LUCAN 

JIBRAIL 
Plus Fit 

Gym Class 
ARNDELL 

PARK 

Plus fit  
Equipment 

BLACKTOWN 
 

TGL-Functional 
training 

 
7HILLS 

TGL-Boxing 
 

7HILLS 

 
Upcoming Events Term 2 
 

Date Event Location 

Wednesday 31st May CGSSSA Gymnastics Rooty Hill 
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Educating girls in the tradition of the Presentation Sisters since 1965. 

Host Families Needed 
 
Nagle College will again be hosting 
Japanese students from​ ​Shonan 
Shirayuri High from 25th July to 8​th 

August 2017. 
 

Share your lifestyle & home while experiencing 
another culture. 

 

● Daily program (Mon-Fri) organised by an AIIU 
co-ordinator at our School. 

● Japanese language 
not necessary 
● Normal Australian 

meals 
● A stipend of $35 

per night will be given 
to Host Families to assist with hosting costs. 

 

If you can help for these 14 days or would like 
 further information, please phone …….. 

Sharon on 0405 501 303  
OR 

Sue on 0417 063 530  
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